I. Call to Order:
The regular meeting for February 19, 2025 was called to order at 7:00 pm.

by President, Peggy Muegge. Roll call was taken. The following were present:
Connie Bealor, Belinda Schoch, Marcia Cornwell, Peggy Muegge, Jessica Gray & Marcia Schieferdecker.
II. Approval of Minutes:

The minutes of January 8, 2025 were read and approved by voice vote with a motion from Belinda Schoch and a second from Jessica Gray. Yea 6, Nay 0.  
III. Recognition of Visitors: None at this time.
IV. Payment of Bills: A motion was made by Marcia Cornwell with a second from Belinda Schoch to pay February bills amounting to $15,736.74.  Motion passed by roll call vote: Yea 6, Nay 0.  A motion was made by Marcia Schieferdecker with a second from Marcia Cornwell to pay the monthly mortgage payment of $1,080.00.  Motion passed by roll call vote:  Yea 6, Nay 0.
V. Reading of Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer’s Report showed these balances as of January 31, 2025:
FBT Checking:
$3,296.27


FBT Savings Money Market Account:
$137,650.63
FBT Debt Service Account:
$1,952.51
FBT Certificate of Deposit:  $15,000.00


An Adams County Tax installment of $523.62 was received. Belinda Schoch signed off on the reconciled bank statements.
VI. Reading of Librarian’s Report: The report for the month of January 2025 covered the following topics:
• The Il. Comptroller’s Report was submitted on 2-12-25.
• Val will tentatively take her vacation June 30 – July 4th. 
• Mendon Easter Egg Hunt will be April 12th.  The library signed on to participate.
• Val was awarded a $2,000 ILA Travel Grant, she will be going to a National Conference to Albuquerque in Sept.

• The Free Little Library will be installed at the Ursa Christian Church in April.
• We are coordinating with Ms. Galloway, art teacher, to host the UHS Art Show in April.
VII. Committee Reports:  None at this time.
VIII. Communications: 
• Val submitted the completed Il. Per Capita Grant application, she received word it was accepted.
• Val reported the Annual Certification to the Il. State Library was completed for library system membership.

• We were awarded (5) 300 piece puzzles from Ravensburger after winning the Photo of the Month competition with a picture of the new Ameren Light.  The puzzles will be used during our Summer Reading Program.
IX. Unfinished Business: 
• Val presented the new web site she has set up.  It has met all ADA Compliances.  It is very professional and user friendly with links to various topics including our Facebook page.  She hopes to go live on March 20th.
• Val is in the process of designing the new library card, she has contacted the Historical Society for images.
• Val has asked Hoopla if we can go from 5 to 3 checkouts per patron to help cut down the monthly fee which has gone from $200 to $500 per month.
X. New Business: 
• Val is in the process of updating the staff evaluation forms, we will discuss the information next month.
• A review of the ILA Standards for Illinois Public Libraries: Reader’s Advisory Service Checklist was made.  It was noted all areas of the checklist are being handled properly.  It was noted to check free access to the Nova list.
• Val will check with the Fire Department for possible First Aid/CPR classes.  Jessica & Val were to check the medical supplies.
• The Summer Reading Program will be held May 19 – July 31. We reviewed Ashley’s organizational timeline. We updated the contacts for our local businesses, Val will contact them to see if they are interested in donating to the Summer Reading Program.
• Val will promote the library at Kindergarten Round-Up, PreK Screening, school assemblies & classroom visits.
XI.
Adjournment: 
The February 19, 2025 meeting adjourned at 8:40pm with a motion from Marcia Schieferdecker, seconded by Marcia Cornwell, motion passed with a voice vote 6 Yea, 0 Nay. The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 12, 2025.

Respectfully submitted,
Connie Bealor
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